If you want to receive this information and other occasional emails about St Barnabas' Church activities via email, then you can sign up here:

https://stbchurch.churchsuite.com/embed/addressbook/form

You can unsubscribe at any time.

Dear all,

This Sunday (5th October), we celebrate **harvest** in our service of **Morning Worship** – 10 am start. Andrew will be leading, and I will be preaching on Romans 8 18-25 and Matthew 6 25-31.

During the service, we will collect our harvest offerings for <u>St John's Bransholme</u> Community Store.

They have asked for:

- Pasta/rice
- Breakfast cereals
- UHT milk
- Tins of beans, spaghetti, tomatoes, other tinned veg
- Any dried or tinned food
- Toilet rolls, toothpaste, deodorant, washing powder
- Tea and coffee

Pretty much anything is appreciated, as long as it is not out of date.

It would be great for as many as possible to support this service, and I encourage you to give as generously as you are able in thankfulness for all God has done for us and to support the good work of the Community Store at St. John's in Bransholme.

Each Sunday, we continue to meet in the vestry before the service at 9.45 to pray. Anyone is welcome to join us; those taking any part in the service are particularly encouraged to be there.

Church Activities:

All our church activities are on our website https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/19185/service-and-events/calendar/2025/10/. Here, you can see that all our usual activities are taking place. The activities **not taking place as usual** are:

Men's Breakfast – this has moved back one week to Saturday
11th October. Back to usual on 1st November (First Saturday)

You can also find the Worship Rota on our website, listing the passages for each Sunday, as well as who is on the rota for the day

- https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/19185/news/notice-sheet/grid/

A prayer for the Archbishop of Canterbury-designate

God our Father,

Lord of the church,

We thank you for calling Sarah Mullally to be our new Archbishop.

We thank you for her willingness to respond to your call,

and pray that you would pour upon her the strength, wisdom and vision that she needs as she leads and serves us.

May we in turn commit to praying for Archbishop of Canterbury-designate Sarah and her family,

that you would bless and protect them,

and enable your church to walk together under her leadership in grace, unity and love.

We ask this through our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ.

Amen.

Revd Kevin Barnard, Vicar of Swanland

Day Off: Friday

The Vicarage, 3 St Barnabas Drive, Swanland, North Ferriby. HU14 3RL

Tel: 01482 590973 Email: vicar@stbchurch.org.uk

Texts and WhatsApp only: 07880 288124

Church Office:

For all administrative enquiries, including hall hire, weddings, baptisms and funerals.

Mon - Thu 10.00am - 12.00pm

St Barnabas Church, Main Street, Swanland, North Ferriby. HU14 3QP

Tel: 01482 632941 Email: admin@stbchurch.org.uk

A Church Near You: <u>achurchnearyou.com/st-barnabas-swanland</u>

Follow us on Facebook:@stbtbswanland



The Parish of Swanland, St Barnabas Church

Reg Charity No: 1130240